Dear colleagues,

We are very happy to welcome you at this workshop on Arabic language Resources and Evaluation. 

We hope that experts involved in every sector of Human Language Technologies (HLT) with a special focus on Arabic will have a good opportunity to share experiences and points of view as well as technical aspects and up-to-date findings with each other. 

The workshop is organized in three sessions. The morning one will be devoted to the state of the art on Arabic Speech & NLP processing. A number of qualified speakers have been invited to give us a brief status of various topics relevant to Arabic HLT. The afternoon session is devoted to presentations selected by the Program committee among the submissions received. The closing session consists of  a panel discussion to address some of the key issues that would help us to pave the way to competitive Arabic HLT through the identification of priorities, the sketching of roadmap(s), and the establishment of some stages towards a Network of Arabic players on HLTs.

The issue of HLT based on Arabic language is now getting prominent; the lack, on the one hand, of resources, and, on the other hand, of real-world applications, highlights the need for improving R&D in this area and for promoting the use of HLT among the potential partners, in particular to safeguard some of  the cultural heritages of this geographical area.

This workshop we chose to organise at LREC 2002 about Arabic language resources and processing is the second of its kind. The first one took place on 6th July 2001, during the ACL/EACL 2001 conference. At LREC 2002, this workshop is the only one specifically devoted to a given language. This was also the case for the workshop organized in Toulouse. This illustrates the interest of various organizations, not located in the Arabic world, to Arabic NLP. It also –and this unfortunate- highlights the need to have a special workshop focussing on Arabic to attract good papers and to promote the automatic processing of Arabic. In principle, this is a mission that should be trusted to the main conferences. We hope that the work being done will lead shortly to consider Arabic as one of the languages of interest to the HLT and the Computational Linguistic communities and there will be no need to organize such separate events. 

In order  to achieve such goal we need to ensure that Arabic language obtain the necessary funds to produce the required resources, the evaluation tools, and to make them widely available as for many other major languages. ELRA and ELSNET have been promoting the concept of a Basic LAnguage Resources Kit (BLARK) which constitute a must for each and all languages to allow for automatic processing of the language. Several workshops organized as satellite events to the main conference will address this concept and we hope that our roadmaps will elaborate on this.

Members of the Program committee, the local organizers, and the ELRA & ELDA staff are at your disposal for any further information.  We hope that you will appreciate and get the many benefits of this event and that, all together, we will draw some useful conclusions.
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